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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope this finds you and your family well. This week we have been able to welcome just over 110 children back 
into school across Brambles, Reception, Year 1, Year 6 and the Key Worker group and although it has started to 
feel a little more like our school it won’t be the same until everyone is back. We are all very conscious of 
everyone at home and those staff not working with groups in school are continuing to support home learning for 
the majority of children as much as possible. 
 
Re-Opening 
I know that many of you spent a long time thinking about your decision regarding a return to school and what is 
right for one family is not right for another as everyone’s circumstances are different. We are looking to see how 
the current situation is working before making a decision about future arrangements. We also need to work 
within national and local guidance, ensuring all that we do keeps children and staff as safe as possible. Our Key 
Worker group is now booked up for next week. Please do not send your children in unless you have booked a 
place as we will not be able to accept them. We have to work to the risk assessment agreed with the Local 
Authority.  
 
Childcare bookings for the Key Worker groups (NHS frontline staff, those who work in Care Homes, those who 
work in the Police, Military and those who work in schools) will re-open from 1.00pm on Tuesday 9th June for the 
following week. It will close on Wednesday 10th June at 5.00pm. As places are limited we are reviewing how the 
bookings are made in order to give priority to those who work full-time or near full-time. In order to assist us 
with this please can all those using the Key Worker facility complete the updated registration form and return by 
Wednesday 10th June.  This has been sent out with this Newsletter. 
  
Residential Visits 
We received confirmation from Grafham this week that the Year 4 trip later this term has been cancelled. 
Refunds will be processed in due course. 
We are waiting to hear about the Year 6 visit to Laches Wood but we are not expecting this to go ahead. We will 
write with further details when we receive them regarding any refunds. 
 
Staying Healthy 
If any children in school develop symptoms of Covid-19 (new continuous cough, fever, or loss of taste/smell) they 
will be sent home immediately and the family told to book a test by visiting https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-
coronavirus-test or calling 119. If anyone in your household develops symptoms please follow the same advice. 
 
We are here to support you so please remember you can contact us on closure@brampton.cambs.sch.uk.  
 
As always, take care and stay safe. 
 

 
 

Mr Peter Allen 
Headteacher 
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